
To:‌  ‌Dr.‌ ‌Charles‌ ‌Johns‌ ‌ 

From:‌ ‌Rosanne‌ ‌Williamson‌‌ ‌  

Re:‌ ‌GBS‌ ‌Spanish‌ ‌Exchange‌ ‌Trip‌ 

Date:‌ ‌November‌ ‌22,‌ ‌2021‌ ‌ 

Recommendation‌ 

The‌ ‌administration‌ ‌is‌ ‌seeking‌ ‌approval‌ ‌of‌ ‌the‌ ‌GBS‌ ‌Spanish‌ ‌Exchange‌ ‌Trip‌ ‌for‌ ‌the‌ ‌2022-2023‌ 
school‌ ‌year.‌ ‌ 

Background‌ 

The‌ ‌GBS‌ ‌World‌ ‌Language‌ ‌Department‌ ‌has‌ ‌a‌ ‌long‌ ‌tradition‌ ‌of‌ ‌exchange‌ ‌trips‌ ‌with‌ ‌schools‌‌ 
abroad.‌  ‌The‌ ‌reason‌ ‌this‌ ‌request‌ ‌is‌ ‌coming‌ ‌so‌ ‌early,‌ ‌in‌ ‌advance‌ ‌of‌ ‌the‌ ‌2022-2023‌ ‌school‌ ‌year,‌ ‌is‌‌ 
the‌ ‌amount‌ ‌of‌ ‌planning‌ ‌needed‌ ‌to‌ ‌pair‌ ‌students‌ ‌with‌ ‌families‌ ‌in‌ ‌Spain‌ ‌and‌ ‌families‌ ‌in‌ ‌Glenview‌‌ 
when‌ ‌Spanish‌ ‌students‌ ‌visit.‌  ‌Students‌ ‌and‌ ‌staff‌ ‌alike‌ ‌understand‌ ‌the‌ ‌importance‌ ‌of‌ ‌following‌ ‌all‌ 
COVID‌ ‌safety‌ ‌precautions‌ ‌and‌ ‌using‌ ‌extreme‌ ‌caution‌ ‌during‌ ‌these‌ ‌trips.‌‌ ‌  

A‌ ‌travel‌ ‌cancellation‌ ‌policy‌ ‌will‌ ‌be‌ ‌required‌ ‌for‌ ‌all‌ ‌GBS‌ ‌students.‌  ‌The‌ ‌"cancel‌ ‌for‌ ‌any‌ ‌reason"‌‌ 
addition‌ ‌to‌ ‌the‌ ‌travel‌ ‌policy‌ ‌will‌ ‌allow‌ ‌cancellation‌ ‌up‌ ‌to‌ ‌48‌ ‌hours‌ ‌before‌ ‌travel‌ ‌for‌ ‌a‌ ‌50%‌ ‌refund‌ 
of‌ ‌the‌ ‌trip‌ ‌cost.‌  ‌Another‌ ‌company,‌ ‌HTHTravel,‌ ‌offers‌ ‌a‌ ‌75%‌ ‌refund‌ ‌for‌ ‌a‌ ‌similar‌ ‌price‌ ‌(about‌‌ 
$150‌ ‌per‌ ‌student)‌ ‌on‌ ‌the‌ ‌"cancel‌ ‌for‌ ‌any‌ ‌reason"‌ ‌addition.‌  ‌They‌ ‌cannot‌ ‌offer‌ ‌a‌ ‌specific‌ ‌quote‌ ‌at‌‌ 
this‌ ‌time‌ ‌as‌ ‌the‌ ‌travel‌ ‌dates‌ ‌are‌ ‌too‌ ‌far‌ ‌away.‌  ‌Parents‌ ‌will‌ ‌be‌ ‌made‌ ‌aware‌ ‌of‌ ‌the‌ ‌cancellation‌‌ 
policies‌ ‌and‌ ‌the‌ ‌fact‌ ‌that‌ ‌the‌ ‌Board‌ ‌does‌ ‌have‌ ‌discretion‌ ‌to‌ ‌cancel‌ ‌student‌ ‌travel.‌ ‌ ‌   
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To: Roseanne Williamson

From:   Mark Bauman, Matt Johlie, DJ Franson

Re: Spanish Exchange Program

Date: November 8th, 2021

Exchange Proposal:  The proposed exchange will be the tenth between Glenbrook South and

Instituto de enseñanza secundaria Gabriel Miró and Instituto de enseñanza secundaria

Tháder.  Our previous experience and the smaller enrollment in the Spanish schools has led us

to conclude that 24 participants from each country is ideal.   The students from Spain will be

visiting Glenbrook during Homecoming week of 2022. The families of the GBS students

participating in the exchange will provide lodging and meals.  Glenbrook students will visit

Spain during spring break 2023.  We are requesting board approval for this exchange now, as

the planning and selection of participating students is set to begin in early 2022.

The hosting portion of the exchange impacts Glenbrook South in the following ways:

● 24 Spanish students and 2-4 teacher chaperones will arrive during October and spend

approximately 12 days with their host families.

● GBS students and teachers (Mr. Johlie, Mr. Bauman, Mr. Franson) will accompany the

Spanish students on a joint field trip during one school day.

● GBS pays for transportation to pick up and drop off Spanish students at the airport as

well as for field trips during the stay.

● The World Language Department will purchase short-term bus passes for the students

that need them.

● The Spanish visitors will accompany their American hosts to classes for one school day

and spend another day attending Spanish classes as guest speakers.

● Mr. Johlie, Mr. Bauman and Mr. Franson will arrange field trips and transportation for

the Spanish students during their stay. They will host the teachers from Spain in their

homes.

Spain, 2023

● For the trip to Spain in the spring of 2023, we are requesting Board approval for release

from school for the two days following spring break: April 3 and 4.

● We anticipate that GBS students will pay approximately $2,000.00 for the 12 day trip to

Spain, with a final price depending on airfare, the exchange rate and other variables.

Based on our previous exchanges, the cost breakdown per student has been roughly:
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$1,100-$1,400 for airfare (student airfare and their portion of chaperone airfare)  and

$100-$200 for a partner gift, field trips and travel insurance.

Rationale:  At Glenbrook South, many students study Spanish language and cultures, but

rarely get the opportunity to visit a Spanish-speaking country. Many aspects of cultures as well

linguistic situations are difficult, if not impossible to replicate in the classroom.  An on-going

student exchange strengthens the overall Spanish program by allowing GBS students the

opportunity to experience Spanish culture first-hand.  These students, in-turn, are able to share

their experiences with other students in Spanish as well as with classmates in other courses.  The

entire school benefits from the opportunity to discuss and share ideas with the Spanish students

and their teachers when they visit Glenbrook South.

History:  Matt Johlie spent the 2000-01 school year participating in a board approved teacher

exchange program teaching English at the Instituto de enseñanza secundaria, Gabriel Miró in

Orihuela, Spain.  As a part of that same exchange, Ana Muñoz was a visiting teacher of Spanish

at Glenbrook South.  The student exchange program is a progression of the relationship first

established during the original teacher exchange.  A group of 12 students from Gabriel Miró

visited GBS during October 2003 and their GBS counterparts visited Spain during spring break

2004 with Mark Bauman and Matt Johlie serving as chaperones. The exchange has been

repeated every other year since with great success.  All parties involved look at this opportunity

as a valuable teaching tool that will have long lasting benefits for the individual students

participating and for the entire World Language Department as well.

Board Approval:  We are seeking board approval for a variety of reasons.  This is an

educational tour conducted, but not financed by the district.  There is no third party involved in

organizing the exchange.   This exchange has direct relevance to the Spanish curriculum at

Glenbrook South.  In order to be eligible to participate in the exchange, students must be

enrolled in fourth year Spanish or higher during the 2022-2023 school year.  Board approval

would also be required for two days' release from school.

Exchange participants and their families will accept the right of the board to cancel the exchange

at any time for any reason.  Our airline reservation can be canceled for a full refund up until 30

days prior to travel and  we currently have an insurance quote that will refund 50% of the trip

cost within 30 days of travel.  We are pursuing another travel insurance quote that will provide a

75% refund within 30 days of travel.

Presentation to Board:  We are requesting your assistance in bringing this proposal before

the School Board.

Attachments:

2022-2023 Exchange Timeline

Iberia Airlines Group Booking and Cancelling Policy
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cc: Danita Fitch

Cameron Muir

Glenbrook South High School
Spanish Exchange  2022-23
Timeline

Oct. 2021 - Board Approval

Jan. 2022 - Publicize/Recruit Students

Feb.1, 2022 - Informational meeting for parents and students

Feb. 15, 2022 - Application Deadline

Mar. 15, 2022 - Inform Selected Students

Ap. 1, 2022 - $200 Deposit to G. South

May 1, 2022 - $100 to travel agent

END OF SCHOOL YEAR

Aug. 2022 - Confirm Field Trips

Sept. 2022 - Host Spaniards

Nov. 2022 - First Student Payment Due

Dec. 2022 - Final Student Payment Due

Jan. 2023 - Payment to Travel Agent - airline due date to cancel reservations for refund is 30
days prior to departure
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Feb. 2023 - Payment to Travel Agent - Insurance

Mar. 2023 - Travel To Spain
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